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AMBLESTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL

A meeting of Ambleston Community Council was held on Monday 22nd September 2014 at the Memorial Hall, Woodstock commencing at 8.0 p m.
Present were:-  Mr Kevin Morris (Vice Chairman) Messrs Bryn Vaughan, John Griffiths, Julian Harries, Alun Vaughan, Councillor David Howlett, Pembs County Council and the Clerk.

1. Apologies.

Apologies were received from Mrs Anne James (Chairman). In the absence of Mrs Anne James, 

Mr Kevin Morris, Vice Chairman took the chair.
2. Minutes of the Last Meeting.

Copies of the minutes of the last meeting had been distributed to members. The minutes were agreed as being a true record and were signed.

3. Matters Arising from the Minutes.

(a) SEVERED ELECTRIC CABLE. The severed electric cable between two street lamps at Berllan and Brynheulog, Woodstock was removed but not replaced following the July meeting. The street lamp outside Berllan, which is surrounded by branches, is out of order. The Clerk to report the matter to Pembs County Council and Kevin Morris will speak with Mr Daniel Bower regarding cutting the branches.
(b) MISSING WOODSTOCK PLACE NAME SIGN. The missing Woodstock place name sign has not been replaced as yet but the Traffic Engineer, Pembs County Council had e-mailed the Clerk regarding the correct spelling of the Welsh translation of Woodstock. The Clerk had replied to the officer.
(c) ANNUAL AUDIT 2013/14.


(i) The signed Annual Return has been returned by the external auditors and was approved and 


accepted by the Council.

(ii) The Notice of Conclusion of Audit is being displayed in the Notice Boards and the Accounts


are available for inspection on contacting the Clerk.


(iii) It was proposed by Bryn Vaughan, seconded by Julian Harries and agreed to pay the £96.00 


audit fee including VAT.
(d) SCHOOL GOVERNOR. John Griffiths has withdrawn his nomination to serve on the Governing Body of Puncheston School because a member of Puncheston Community Council wishes to be nominated. This person has a child at the school.

(e) Alun Vaughan has decided not to attend the One Voice Wales 2014 Conference and AGM due to the travelling involved. Therefore the £60.00 Conference fee cheque was not sent by the Clerk and has been cancelled.

4. Highway Matters.
(a) Trees are overhanging the B4329 between Scollock Cross Cottage and Woodstock Cross. The Clerk to check whose land is involved and then ask Pembs County Council to contact the landowner.
(b) The ‘No Through Road’ sign opposite the Council Houses, in Ambleston is displaced. This matter to be reported to Pembs County Council.

5. Planning.

There were no items of planning.
6. Hire of Hall.

John Griffiths and Alun Vaughan declared an interest, being members of the Hall Management Committee. It was proposed by Bryn Vaughan, seconded by Julian Harries and agreed to pay £30.00 for the period March 2014 to September 2014 inclusive.
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7. Correspondence.
(a) PRECEPT 2014/15. The Clerk reported that the second instalment of precept of £733.00 had been paid into the Community Council’s bank account via BACS.

(b) Pembs County Council will be holding two Budget Consultation sessions. It was agreed that John Griffiths will attend the session on 14th October 2014.

(c) REVIEW OF POLLING STATIONS. Although Ambleston Memorial Hall is shown on the Pembs County Council website as being a satisfactory venue, it was agreed that it will be necessary for the Clerk to complete the questionnaire mentioning the availability of disabled toilets and adequate parking.
(d) Information received from Wales Audit Office regarding the redistribution of reserves to Local Government Bodies. The Clerk had completed and returned the form regarding the payment of £30.00.

(e) All Pembrokeshire Cruse – The Bereavement Support Charity. A letter requesting financial support was discussed. It was proposed by John Griffiths, seconded by Bryn Vaughan and agreed to make a donation of £30.00.

(f) It was agreed not to give financial support to Shelter Cymru.
(g) It was agreed to circulate the following:-


(i) Information regarding an ‘Ageing Well in Wales’ event.

(ii) Information regarding the 2014 Pembrokeshire Community Transport Forum.

(iii) One Voice Wales notification of Pembs Area Committee September meeting together with 

Minutes of the July 2014 AGM and July Area Committee meeting, also Training Programme 


2014, also details of motions being put forward at the OVW National AGM.

(iv) Hywel Dda Health Board information regarding Changes to Maternity Care in Pembs.

(v) Pembrokeshire Housing Annual Report 2013 – 2014.


(vi) Clerks and Councils Direct.


(vii) Collaborative Communities Newsletter.

8. Any Other Business.
(a) MOBILE LIBRARY. The Pembs County Council Mobile Library no longer visits Ambleston. Persons now wishing to use this service have to go to Spittal or to visit the various libraries.
There being no further business the Chairman declared the meeting closed at 8.40 p m.

Date of the Next Meeting – Monday 20th October 2014 at 7.30 p m.
